Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am sending this request under the Freedom of Information Act to ask for the following information:
1) How many council property tenancies were transferred to a family member in the years 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019?
	
	2016 
	2017
	2018
	2019

	Number of approved successions
	150
	137
	120
	133


Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Due to a change in reporting system used by Leicester City Council, data prior to 2016 is not held in a reportable format.  In order to comply with your request staff, would need to manually trawl through all new tenancy agreements for the 8-year period requested. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

2) How many properties were bought as part of the Right to Buy Scheme in in the years 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019?
	2008
	96

	2009
	61

	2010
	67

	2011
	96

	2012
	115

	2013
	187

	2014
	174

	2015
	245

	2016
	414

	2017
	365

	2018
	438

	2019
	446


3) In relation to question 2 – how many of those properties were purchased by someone who had the tenancy transferred to them? IE) were not the original tenancy holder
4) In relation to question 3 – how many of those purchasers were under the age of 30?
In response to questions 3 and 4.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not held in a reportable format and would require the manual trawl of each right to buy record from 2008 onwards. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

